MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 2003

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Mrs J. Axon





Adrian Cullinane





Malcolm Shakesby  -  County Councillor

APOLOGIES


Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders





Liz Rudd – District Councillor

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

There were no persons present for this part of the meeting.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 30th October as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Parish Plan  -  The Chairman asked Councillors present if they had received any

response forms back from anyone in the Parish.  He confirmed he had received

three responses.  These together with those forms from people attending the

Parish Plan presentation on 9th October, would be enough to form a Steering

Committee.   Chairman to speak to Simon Thompson to see where we go from

this point.   If his advice is to go ahead the Parish Council might have to hold an

extra Council meeting to put in a funding application before Christmas.

2. Middlefield Play Area  -  The Clerk had written to Clive Godwin of PDC acknowledging his letter.  Await further development.

3. Electoral Review  -  Chairman had raised this question with DAPTC to see if they had heard anything on the outcome of our appeal which should have taken place last month.   He would ring Boundary Committee the next day.

4. War Memorial – Sara Grayson had placed the wreath on the memorial on Saturday 8th November.   In the past this has been carried out by the Royal British Legion.  It was suggested that we contact the Legion and ask whether they would like to conduct a more formal laying of the wreath in November next year. We would then advise the Parish in our next newsletter.   The Chairman asked the Clerk if any reply had been received from St. Blaise.   As nothing had been heard she would write a follow up letter.

5. Rave  -  The Chairman confirmed he had received an e-mail from Inspector Angie Downer who accepted that her original letter gave details of the wrong place for the last rave.   She confirmed she had been in touch with Raymond Brown, who run the Binnegar Quarry operation but nothing seemed to have been done.

6. Jason Wareham  -  The Chairman had met with Simon and Joy Cross who advised there was a large M & S trailer parked in the field.   The slurry run off appeared to be still bad.  It was agreed that we would monitor the situation.

7. DART  -  Letter received 10th November.  Chairman asked the Clerk to reply stating that there was no actual  “Your Energy” planning application in our area yet but we could expect one sometime next year.  Also to point out the DART acronym was the same as DART relating to Dorset Association of Rural Transport and could be misleading.

8. Waste Plan  -  Chairman reported PDC were against site at Winfrith and suggest Binnegar as an alternative.   Malcolm Shakesby confirmed that to put a site at Winfrith would be contrary to the Local Plan with regard to Policy SS47.   He agreed that waste had to go somewhere and the Binnegar site was looking favourable being near Trigon landfill.   It was suggested that possibly a bridge could be built to link the 2 sites negating the requirement for extra road traffic or alternatively some sort of conveyer system.   Adrian Cullinane raised concerns about contamination of the nearby River Piddle there having previously been diesel seepage into the river.   Malcolm Shakesby asked the meeting if he should put the idea, on our behalf, to PDC of Binnegar being a more favourable site.

9. Speeding on A352  -  Barry Quinn confirmed he had raised this question with Inspector Downer.   She confirmed that when the camera was erected Dorset Police were not consulted as to the positioning of the camera but that there had been 824 occurrences in the first 10 months of the year.   Inspector Downer advised that PC Burt was aware of all the fatalities that have occurred on this road.   Barry Quinn to see Camera Partnership.

10. Parish Maintenance Units  -  The Chairman said the PMU’s were not dealing with ‘A’ class roads as this was too dangerous.   However we needed to know how these were being dealt with as drains and gullies needed to be cleared regularly to prevent flooding on the main A352.   Also tasks to be undertaken by the PMU’s would need to be completed in one hour and the Chairman asked if this was a realistic amount of time in that it would take longer than that to clear the Puddletown Road for example.   The Chairman advised that we had not yet had a response and the ‘missing’ fingerpost was still outstanding.  Malcolm Shakesby informed the meeting that he and Jon Munslow would be doing an inspection of our area and he would raise these issues with him.

11. Free Web Site  -  Chairman confirmed he had registered but as yet had not been able to put information on.   Await further report.

12. Appeal by CJ Barnes – No report back yet.

13. Dorset AONB – A letter had been received acknowledging our disappointment at not being able to attend the recent Forum at Athelhampton House due to this event being over subscribed.   They have taken on board our suggestion that in future each Parish Council in the area be given a place and the remainder of places be offered on a ‘first come, first serve’ basis.

14. PCSO’s – Malcolm Shakesby confirmed funding for this would be 50% from Central Government, 25% from Police Authority and 25% from stakeholders.   This scheme would be more expensive than the previous Community Warden Scheme and would be run by the Police.   Malcolm Shakesby explained to the meeting how this would be run and suggested that paid Special Constables might be more cost effective. It is questionable what benefit the PCSOs bring to East Stoke. The Parish Council should soon be receiving an application letter.

15. Church Lane Mirror  -  The Clerk advised she had sent an e-mail to Brian Godfrey FBA asking him to dismantle the damaged mirror.

16. Incident at Holmebridge Crossing  -  The Chairman read out a letter from Michael Smith of 6 Hollow Oak Road, Wareham, regarding  this incident on 18th July.  He and his family were in the second car at the time and he detailed two points:-

(a) It was not a failure of the barrier or lights, both of which were working correctly.

The problem was that the automatic barrier control was being overridden by

a Network Rail employee without correct authorisation.

(b) Network Rail responded with a standard and not entirely satisfactory reply.

They had also not replied to his two follow up letters.   He had also written

to the Railway Inspectorate who were keeping him informed of the situation.

He would be writing a further letter suggesting mechanical safeguards

against such human errors in the future.

  Malcolm Shakesby asked the Clerk to forward him all correspondence relating to the 

  subject and he would take the matter up with Tim Westwood of the Strategic Rail 

  Partnership.   He also asked the Clerk to write to Mr Smith in order to obtain copies of all      his correspondence on this matter including the time he reported the incident to the

  Police.  Clerk would  advise Mr Smith that our Local Member would now be taking this        

  up with the relevant authorities.  The Chairman asked if the Transport Police had

  been involved.

PLANNING APPLICATION  (Delegated)

6/2003/919 Krystle Health for Binnegar Hall

  Alterations and extensions to form new residential accommodation, new sports and administration buildings, associated works including barn, stabling and parking.

 The Chairman confirmed he had attended a site meeting with the manager. There was room for 52 residents but currently there were only 45.   There was a need to provide better facilities.   One third of residents were sharing bedrooms and this application would provide proper individual bedrooms with en-suite facilities. In order to achieve this units needed to be built.   Recreational facilities would provide a swimming pool, games hall and art and craft centre.

The Vice-Chairman had studied the plans and pictures and a written report was submitted to the Chairman. The other Councillors present then considered the proposed development and after discussion unanimously concluded:-

(a) The designs were not in keeping with the architecture of Binnegar Hall especially the proposed new administration and recreational buildings.  In an attached letter from Gareth Kitching it was stated the proposed buildings were functional and not supposed to be in keeping. The report also stated that as these units would be hidden behind trees and this made the application acceptable.  The Parish Council did not agree with either of these points.   The Chairman pointed out that the water table was high in this area and they may experience problems.   Also there needed to be assurance that the sewerage system was adequate.

(b) This development was in an AONB area and contrary to the Local Plan.

(c) On the northern side there would be a need to bring down trees.

(d) The accommodation units to be built would be similar to Purbeck Court and the meeting in principle did not object to this part of the application.

The Chairman would contact Liz Rudd tomorrow for her thoughts and write to PDC before Tuesday 25th in time for the Planning Meeting on the 27th. Although the Parish Council recognised the need for improvement to the facilities for staff and residents at Binnegar Hall the application in its current form could not be supported.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2003/506  -  Mr and Mrs Tubbs, Primrose Farm 

             Form dormers and gable extension to roof

             Approved 23rd October

2. 6/2003/721  -  Mrs A. Bradley, School House

             Two Storey Extension

              Approved 9th October.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District Report  -  On behalf of Liz Rudd Malcolm Shakesby advised that Mr Humphrey of Middlefield Cottages had telephoned re flooding he was experiencing whilst building his extension.  PDC had denied any responsibility and the officers were unhelpful.   Malcolm Shakesby had briefed Liz Rudd and there was a site meeting the previous Friday.   The leak had been plugged but it appears that water from a pond at a higher level behind the Cottages was leaking though a disused gas main.  The Chairman advised that this had been reported by Will Bond as possibly the cause of past flooding at Middlefield and that Mike Goater of PDC was present at that time.

2. County Report  -  Malcolm Shakesby briefed the situation with Winfrith and the Waste Local Plan.

3. Letter from DCA re Strategic Plan for next 3 years.  Questionnaire by 8th December.  Barry Quinn to complete.

4. Letter from PDC re Local Plan Further Modifications.  Comments by 15th December.

Chairman to complete.

5. Letter from DCC re Transport in Winfrith and Wool.   Meeting 19th November.   It was

suggested that this letter was sent out to Parish Councils advising  the date and times of the meeting which was too late to advise our members.     Malcolm Shakesby would take this up with DCC.

6. Book on Radioactivity in Food and the Environment 2002.  Sent by UKAEA Winfrith.  Barry Quinn asked the Clerk to put this on File and he thought those attending the next

Liaison meeting would be briefed on its contents.

FINANCE

£25.00  -  Royal British Legion  -  Donation for wreath for War Memorial

£10.00  -  DAPTC  -  re Chairman attendance at Training afternoon in Dorchester.

These Accounts were approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Chairman reported on the Training Day at DAPTC.   He advised the meeting that an Annual Parish Meeting should be held every year where parish members could raise any topic they wished on village matters.   Also the Chairman would prepare a report on  key Parish Council activities in the previous year.   He had asked the Clerk of West Lulworth for a copy of their last minutes from the Annual Meeting so he could see the form that this meeting takes.   He suggested this meeting be held on the same evening prior to the AGM but not the normal monthly meeting.   He also advised that the Clerk needed a job description and contract.  There would be a Code of Conduct for Clerks to be brought out early next year.

2. Tib Axon reported on the many recent power cuts in the year.   This was believed to be caused by swans flying into high voltage lines.   It was reported that there were several dead swans on the meadows.   Malcolm Shakesby suggested the Clerk write to English Nature at Slepe Farm to advise them of this.   Also to ask that larger ceramic circles be fitted to the lines to stop the swans flying into them.  The previous circles had been too small for the swans to see. The Chairman would ring the S & S Engineer re planned and unplanned outages of power supply to East Stoke.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AT NEXT MONTH’S MEETING

1. Highway and Traffic Information re Binnegar Quarry.  Copy letter from Arne Parish Council.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

18th December.

……………………………………..




…………………………

Chairman







Date

